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Minutes
June 2, 2021
Present:


Marty Aman 

Cathy Menikotz
Bob Palumbo

Fred Lightfoote 
Ted Bateman Tamara Hicks

Dave LeClair 

Robert Green
Necessarily Absent: Peter Gerbic, Deb Cook, June Pendleton, Mike Gonzalez, Dan Marshall
Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, Kim McGarry, Ellen Polimeni
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 by Co-chair Green.  The meeting was held on the Finger Lakes Community College campus Parking Lot for a field visit to the recently completed Water Quality, Flood Resiliency and Habitat Enhancement Project.
Co-chair Green asked for approval of the April 7, 2021 minutes. Motion was made by Co-chair Lightfoote to approve the April 7, 2021 minutes, seconded by Supervisor Bateman.  Motion carried.
Co-chair Green asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council. No comments were provided.

Supervisor Menikotz reviewed the Treasurer’s Report. She provided an overview of the bills listed totaling $1,005.16.  Supervisor Bateman made the motion to approve the bills totaling $1,005.16, seconded by Mayor LeClair. Motion carried.
Kevin Olvany provided an overview of the contract with Finger Lakes Institute for the 2021 Watercraft Steward Program.  The contract was emailed to the Watershed Council.  The contract total is $49,216.00. Motion was made by Supervisor Hicks to approve the contract with Finger Lakes Institute for the 2021 Watercraft Steward Program for $49,216.00, seconded by Co-chair Lightfoote.  Motion carried.
Kevin Olvany provided an overview for the contract with Bergmann Associates to complete the Parish Flats design. This contract is for the 3rd phase of the project with the Town of Naples, which seeks to improve flood resiliency in the Route 245 area.  There is grant funding through NYS DOS and the Nature Conservancy to support the project. The contract is for $7,283.  The design will use the concept plan we provided and will include the floodplain requirements.  Motion was made by Marty Aman to approve the contract with Bergmann Associates to complete the Parish Flats design for $7,283.00, seconded by Supervisor Menikotz.  Motion carried.
Kevin Olvany reviewed the lake and stream chloride results from the various monitoring programs.  He provided a handout featuring a series of graphs of chloride results, including both streams and the lake, and explained each graph.  There has been a slow but steady increase in chloride at the Outlet.  The DEC led CSLAP monitoring program shows current values in the lake at approximately 50 mg/L, which is well below thresholds for impacts. Compared to the other Finger Lakes, the values in Canandaigua were above most others in the 2017-2018 CSLAP report.  Based on long term monitoring data, the salt level is trending upwards in the lake.  Dr. Bruce Gilman has also been monitoring chloride in the tributaries to Canandaigua and Honeoye Lakes.  In 2021, he caught the first melt during low baseflow conditions from dry weather, so the concentrations were higher than expected.  A second set of samples were collected, which were much lower and more aligned with expectations. Tony from the Finger Lakes HUB also has completed some sampling during summer months and there were levels above the 250 mg/L threshold.  Salts stay in the lake system for a long time. The current levels of salt has a minimal impact on the lake.  However, the long term upward trend is causing us to start thinking about ways of reducing chloride inputs to the lake.  Lake George municipalities have been using a variety of tools including brine solution on their roads and have been able to reduce their overall salt use by 50%.  The highway superintendents there are supportive of the comprehensive program. This could be a possibility for a CFA application. Kevin is talking with our highway superintendents to see if they are interested in applying for a grant to purchase salt reduction equipment.  He would also like to talk to highway superintendents from Lake George who have been utilizing this technology to get their opinions on it.
Kevin Olvany reviewed the upcoming Consolidated Funding Application for grant funding through NYS.  He thought the main grant application would be for the salt reduction program if our highway superintendents are interested.  The Watershed Council currently has 3 NYS DOS grant with multiple projects in each grant, a DEC Watercraft Steward grant and a large DEC Source Water Protection grant that are all open and need to be completed.  If any municipality has an idea for a project, they can contact Kevin.  He noted that the Watercraft Steward Program is funded for the next two years.  

The Watershed Council reviewed the progress of the 9 Element Plan. The QAPP has been approved.  The model calibration and validation work is being completed by the Cornell doctoral student.  Once the model is functioning, we will have a meeting with stakeholders to review the results.  The next step is to start running best management practice scenarios. 
The Managers/Technicians Report was reviewed by the Watershed Council. Kevin noted that the kayak launch was installed at Ontario Beach Park.
There being no other business, motion was made by Co-chair Lightfoote to adjourn until August 4, 2021 seconded by Supervisor Hicks.  Motion carried.  
After the meeting adjourned, Kevin Olvany led the Watershed Council on a tour of the Finger Lakes Community College Water Quality, Flood Resiliency, and Habitat Enhancement Project.
Next Meeting

August 4, 2021
4:30 pm – Location Hurley Building

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

